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 Rally Day 

Come One, Come All 

Jesus Loves You 
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Join us for Rally Day 

Bring your Backpacks 

and Sunday School 

at 10 AM 

Shaping Hearts through God’s Word 
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Noah’s Ark                                        

         

           September  2022 

 

 From the Pastor 

 

 

 

 On the 21st of August, I stepped into the sanctuary of Trinity for  
Sunday Worship for the first time in three months. It was an incredible  
sight to see the Cross hanging on the wall. A presence that reminds me  
that no matter who walks through those doors, Christ is the center.  
People will pass through the doors, sit, and leave, but the one consistent 
foundation is Jesus Christ. It does not matter the pastor, the leaders,  
volunteers, or the people; the Word of Christ must always be the same. 
 As God's children, we are finishing the church year, and we must  
remind ourselves why we are here. Christ is an excellent reminder of why 
we attend Trinity. We step through the doors not because of the beauty  
or activities but due to the Cross. God reminds us why we are there. We  
are not to worry about the future, think about the past, or worry about the 
present. God is our foundation. It is the only foundation that we build  
upon as a church. 
 Jesus teaches us in Luke 6:46-49 46, "Why do you call me 'Lord, 
Lord,' and not do what I tell you? 47 Everyone who comes to me and  
hears my words and does them, I will show you what he is like: 48 he is  
like a man building a house, who dug deep and laid the foundation on  
the rock. And when a flood arose, the stream broke against that house  
and could not shake it, because it had been well built. 49 But the one  
who hears and does not do them is like a man who built a house on  
the ground without a foundation. When the stream broke against it,  
immediately it fell, and the ruin of that house was great." 
 Brothers and Sisters, continue to build a strong foundation in  
Jesus. Storms come and go, but that does not mean our church will fall. 
However, the foundation can weaken when we allow other things to  
interfere with it. We cannot build up our church if our foundation is shaky. 
Before we can build our church, we must build ourselves. Challenge  
yourself with God's word and look at the Cross hanging on Trinity's wall  
behind the altar.  
 
   Have a great September, and God bless you all. 
   Pastor Travis 
 

 

           Trinity’s 2nd Annual Golf Outing was held      
 July 18th at the Nassau Country Club. 

 
                     IN MEMORY OF ELSIE ARMSTRONG  
       
           AND HONORING OUR SISTERS-IN-CHRIST 

Kay Charon, Ida Madden, Joan Pedigo,  
Harriet Rich and Jane Sorenson 

 
 Thanks to Jillian Michaelson for organizing the event. 
  Thanks to Gina Demetriou and Michelle Rich for the 
 beautiful baskets that were raffled off. Thanks to Juli Charon 
 for all the photographs and folders given to each team. Thanks 
 to all our Sponsors who helped with its success. Our special 
 thanks to Eric & Keri Carlstrom who donated $4,000 in 
 loving memory of  cousin Elsie Armstrong. Eric serves on the 
 Board of the Nassau Country Club. 
  
 Over 60 golfers enjoyed the day at the beautiful, newly land-
 scaped Club. The day included 3 meals-breakfast, lunch on the 
 course and a beautiful banquet dinner. Pastor Travis brought 
 greetings via Zoom at the dinner which was Emceed by Tim 
 Charon. Each Honoree was introduced by a family member 
 and bouquets and plaques were given to the ladies in honor 
 of their service to Trinity. A fun time was had by all thanks to 
 our Golf Committee led by Scott Blough and Jillian. Over 
 $20,000 was raised to support our mission at Trinity. 
 Thanks be to God!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            Bill Charon reminisced about Elsie Armstrong 
        as her family  were away at a family reunion in RI 
  



Golf Outing Pictures—Our Honorees 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Gina Demetriou 

      spoke about her 

      mother Harriet Rich 

      with loving words 

      and fond memories. 

      Great Job Harriet! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lynda Madden spoke about 

her mother, Ida Madden 

remembering all her 

accomplishments at Trinity. 

Well done Ida! 

 Golf Outing Pictures—Our Honorees 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Christopher Sorenson 

        spoke about his grand- 

        mother, Jane Sorenson, 

        who put God first in all 

        things, in doing, in giving 

        and in bringing up her 

        family. Good example Jane! 

 

 

 Wayne Pedigo spoke on behalf 

 of his mother Joan Pedigo who 

 was not in attendance due to 

 medical issues. Joan served in 

 sewing quilts and in cooking 

 us fabulous meals over the years. 

 We appreciate you and miss you 

 Joan. 

 

 

 

 

 

     

      Tim Charon emceed the 

      evening and spoke on  

      behalf of his mother Kay 

      Charon for her service to 

      God and Trinity through the 

      years. Great job Tim you 

      always keep us laughing. 



Golf Outing Pictures 

 

Hats were given out to all golfers 

with the golf outing logo. Goody 

bags were also given out with 

sunscreen, water, golf balls, snacks. 

Thanks to the crew for putting these 

bags together after church one Sunday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st Prize Winners, Peter Charon, Garrett Charon,  

Bill Charon and Anthony Cimorelli 

 

Thanks to all our Sponsors for making the outing a great success. 

Listed here are some of them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks Gina Demetriou, Michelle Rich and Lora Rich  

for the beautiful baskets to raffle off. Great Job! 

  

 Golf Outing Pictures 

 

 Thanks Juli & Pat 

 Charon who were at 

 the 10th hole, with a 

 chance to win $10,000 

 and an opportunity to 

 have some lunch for 

 the golfers, and have 

 their photos taken in their foursomes then given out at dinner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Volunteers Sonja Meenan, Ali Baade, Phyllis Yee, Jillian Meyer 



 Sundays at 10 AM 
with Holy Communion 

followed by Fellowship Hour 
 

Worship on Facebook:  https://
www.facebook.com/tlcgc/live/ 

 
Offerings:  https://www.trinitylutheranglencove.com/online-

donations/ 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL SCHEDULE  
Sunday School will be held on the 1st, 2nd & 3rd  

Sundays of the month. Phyllis is asking for  
more volunteers to teach. 

         See Phyllis Yee with any questions. Thanks! 
 
NEW ON SUNDAY MORNINGS-11:30—30 minute Bible  
Study—God’s Word that Day led by Pastor Travis 
 
READERS’ FALL SCHEDULE 
9/4 Bill Charon   10/16 Scott Blough 
9/11 Yana Shapovalova  10/23 George Meyer  
9/18 Mark Sechter   10/30 Confirmation Students 
9/25 Kay Charon   11/6 Yana Shapovalova 
10/2    Edith Uhlendorf  11/13 Edith Uhlendorf 
10/9 James Robertson  11/20 Deaconess Phyllis Yee 
 
 For the readings check your email from  
Pastor Travis. Thanks for serving...This is the 
Word of our Lord! Thanks be to God! 

 
The Iglesia Pentecostal Church uses our  
undercroft on Sundays 2-4:30 PM, Wednesdays  
and some Monday or Friday evenings  7-9 PM for prayer. Over  
the summer months two air conditioners were installed and  
a 3rd one is planned to be installed in the Nursery room; doors  
were painted and we thank Pastor Pedro Morales for this. 
 
Think Thin uses the undercroft Wednesdays from 10:30-12 PM 
 
Alcoholics Anonymous meet Saturdays at 1 PM downstairs 

ALPHA SERIES 
 Trinity hosted the Alpha  Series on Thursdays over  
 the summer in place of our regular 6 PM worship service. 
 Alpha is a series of interactive sessions with Nicky Gumble  
 to discuss life and the Christian faith in an informal, fun and 
 friendly environment.   
 We began with a light supper followed by a short video and 
 then discussion and dessert. Childcare was provided.  
 Led by Bill Charon in the Fellowship Room. 
 Some of the topics included are: How Can I Have Faith? - 
 How Does God Guide Us? - What Does the Holy Spirit Do? - 
 Does God Heal Today? - Why and How Should I Tell Others? 
 If you are interested in attending the Alpha Series in the fall, 
 please speak to Bill Charon and let him know of your interest. 
 
 
 

 
  
 
  

 
 Friday Morning Women’s Bible Study   

 will resume on Sept. 16th at 10 am in the Fellowship Room.  
 Led by Edith Uhlendorf—the ladies also send cards to 
 those with special needs or celebrations to let them know  
 they are cared for, missed, and prayed for each week.
 Topic to finish “Busyness”  and then we will begin Ephesians. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“Taste and see that the Lord is good. Blessed is the man  
that trusts in him.” Psalm 3:8 

https://www.facebook.com/tlcgc/live/
https://www.facebook.com/tlcgc/live/
https://www.trinitylutheranglencove.com/online-donations/
https://www.trinitylutheranglencove.com/online-donations/


Worship Assistants: Please call Kathy  
at Church  516-676–1340 to be added to the  
list to be a Reader, Greeter, Usher, Altar  
Service, Acolyte. 

 
Altar Flowers $20/vase 
Sanctuary Light $5/week 
 Sign up on bulletin board  
or call Kathy Strickland. 
 

Our thanks to Al & Justine Doerbecker   
for having the communion ware and altar vases  
repolished. We appreciate your generosity and  
Al’s dad’s workmanship. 

 
Handbell and Chime Choirs 

   If interested in ringing English  
Handbells or chimes for the children,  
please speak with Kay Charon  
516-507-4845 and we  will set up  

    a rehearsal day and time.  
 

Women’s News... 
Phyllis Yee is in the planning stages of reviving our Women’s  
Ministry Group (LWML—Lutheran Women’s Missionary League)  
at Church. She will be establishing a new group.  
Ladies, please look for more information to come!         

 
LWML FALL RETREAT-Serve the Lord with gladness! 

 
YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED TO THE LWML ATLANTIC  

DISTRICT FALL RETREAT AT TUSCARORA INN IN  

MT BETHEL, PA  OCT. 14-16, 2022. 

“Channels of Peace” with leaders 

Pastor Justin & Neina Vetrano 

Registration will begin September 1st 

online adlwml.org or  

email atlanticlwml@gmail.com 

 

 News in the Pews…  
 Born to Norbert & Amy 
 (Diaz) Alcarra on July 3rd 
 was Leila Alexandria. 
 Congratulations to All and to 
 Grandpa Rolf & Grandma Michelle. 
 God bless and keep Leila in His care. 
  
      
    Born to Peter & Marisa Charon 
      on August 26th was Peyton Rose. 
         Congratulations to all the Charons 
          and to first-time grandparents 
         Joe & Nancy DiRienzo! God bless and 
      keep Peyton in His care. 
 
  
 Thanks to Sonja Meenan and 
 son Liam for their constant  
 upkeep of the church garden. It  
 always looks so pretty and seasonal— 
 we truly appreciate it and you.  
 
       

Congratulations to  
     John & Deana Charon on their                                                    

25th Wedding Anniversary on  
 July 27th. God’s blessings to you  
            and your family of 4 sons 
 

  
 
 Congratulations to 
 Edith & Frank Uhlendorf 
 who celebrate their 
 65th Wedding Anniversary 
 on September 18th. God’s 
 continued blessing of health and 
 happiness. We love you and 
 thank you for your leadership. 



Pastor Travis was away for the summer months at Chaplaincy 
Training for the Army Reserves. He graduated on August 19th. 
Congratulations Chaplain Captain Travis Yee. We are very proud  
of your accomplishment to serve God and Country. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

While Pastor Travis was away  
we had visiting Pastors, Vicars 
and Deacons to lead in worship. 
Pastor Anthony Giordano  
from Mill Neck Foundation was 
our Interim. Thank you  
Pastor Anthony. Great job! 
We will miss you and your dad! 
 

 
  
 Pastor Sean Chapman from  
 Immanuel Lutheran Church,  
 Whitestone and Theology  
 Professor at Martin Luther HS 
 in Maspeth, Queens. 
 
 
 
 

 
Thanks to Mike Bambara for faithfully 
putting the service “Live” on the  
internet each week via Facebook. 

 Thanks to Tony Mazzella, Jr and Mark Sechter, Nick 
 Montello and Yana Shapovalova for keeping the anthems
 flowing with such joyful and classical pieces played each week. 
 Thanks to all the Readers for serving each week.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Pastor Brian Crocitto 
 from The Life in 
 Old Westbury led 
 worship. Thanks 
 Pastor Brian. 

 
 
 
 
 
 Vicar Joshua Kintz 
 served as Vicar at  
 Resurrection, Garden City. 
 

 Deacon Anthony Cavaliere 
 from Trinity, Hicksville returned  
 to preach and lead worship in 
 August. Good to see his wife 
 Terry too.  

 
 God blessed us really good over the summer months. 
      



News in the Pews… 
Our thanks to Carol Rosa who represented Trinity at the 
Atlantic District LCMS’s 61st Regular District Convention  
“Living Love” held on July 22-23 at Our Savior Lutheran Church 
in Colonie, NY. Among other business, Bishop Derek LeCakes 
was re-elected Bishop/President of the Atlantic District for 
another 3-year term. 
 
Congratulations to Jerry Flower who was honored as a 
Grand Marshall at the Bayville Fire Department’s 100th  
Anniversary Parade. Jerry served the fire department for over  
60 years. Will and Alan, who was up for a visit, also pictured. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       Jerry waving to the crowds. 
 
 
Congratulations to William Slaght upon his Retirement 
from the Army after 21 years. Will has retired to El Paso, TX 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
            Pictured here with Wife Brenda  
 and  daughter Samari Samuels 

 News in the Pews… 
 On July 24th we sang Happy Birthday 
 to Pat Bartlotti for her 90th Birthday. 
 May God continue to bless you Pat 
 with good health and many happy 
 family times together, that includes 
 your church family who love you. 
 
 Congratulations Tony Mazzella, Jr. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Tony received a grant and $1,000 check from LuHi from an 
 anonymous donor for his service to Trinity. We are so very 
 proud of Tony for sharing with us his musical talents now 
 for over three decades. We are blessed to have a Maestro 
 every Sunday sharing his gift and honoring his Lord. 
 Pastor Anthony Giordano and Bill Charon presented the 
 award to Tony on Sunday, July 17th. 
 

“And whatsoever you do, do it heartily, as to the Lord, 
and not to men; knowing that of the Lord you shall receive 

the reward of the inheritance; for you serve the Lord Christ.” 
 Colossians 3:23, 24 

 
 Moved-new address 
 Congrats to Cheo Teng 
 on his new home. God’s 
 richest blessings to you. 
 35 Galway Place 
 Spring, TX 77382 



TRINITY’S THRIFT SHOP & PANTRY  
  
 The Thrift Shop will  
 be open Saturdays  
 9/3 & 9/17  
 from  9:30-12PM 
 
 
    
     The Food Pantry will be  
     open on Saturday 9/17 at 9:30
     and Wednesdays  from 6-7 PM 
     with Hospital volunteers manning 
     it.  Our heartfelt thanks to  
     Lora Rich for volunteering on  
     Wednesdays over the summer. 
 

 Pantry needs: Juice, Instant 
 Mashed Potatoes, Fruit Cocktail, 
 Canned Fruits, Cereal, Cake Mixes 
 and Frosting, Brownies, Tea Bags, 
 Coffee and Hot Chocolate, Cereal 
 Bars, Pancake Mix, Syrup, Oatmeal, 

 Pasta and Sauce, Mac and Cheese, Canned Beans, Canned 
 Vegetables, Canned Chicken, Stew, Chili, Soup, Tuna, Rice, 
 Flour and Sugar, Vienna Sausages, Parmalat Milk, Coffee, 
 Evaporated Milk, Coconut Milk, Almond Milk, Peanut Butter 
 and Jelly, Jello and Pudding, Paper Napkins and Towels,  
 Toilet Paper and Tissues, Snacks for children and box drinks. 
 Cookies and school snacks. No peanuts please. 
 
 “For there will never cease to be poor in the 
 land. Therefore I command you, ‘You shall 
 open  wide your hand  to your brother, to 
 the needy and to the poor in your land’.”   

 
 Moses—Deuteronomy 15:11; Jesus —Matthew 26:11 

 
Our special thanks to Kandy Davis for her gift of $5000 

to the Save Our Church Fund. God bless you Kandy. 
 

  

Called Home by the Lord 
 
Kenneth Lippmann was Called 
Home by the Lord on July 19, 2022. 
Our love, prayers and condolences to 
Bette & Travis at his passing. 
 
Ken was called home while working 
out east as a volunteer at a park doing 
what he loved to do, taking care of God’s 
creation/creatures. A Memorial Service  
at Trinity will be scheduled soon. 
 
In Memory of  Given by    
Kenneth Lippmann Frank & Edith Uhlendorf 
    Bill & Kay Charon 
Elsie Armstrong  Ida & Lynda Madden 
    designated Sunday School 
 
Marie McCarroll was Called Home by the Lord at 100 yr old. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Marie has been residing at Sands Point Nursing Home for 
the past few years. We miss her, she was a faithful parishioner 
when living in Glen Cove for the last 80 years. For years  
Marie worked at Glen Cove’s Finley Middle School where all  
the kids remember her from. Our love and sympathy is  
extended to her 4 girls, Joanne, Kathleen, Patricia and Linda, 
who celebrated her 100th birthday by her side, and to her 
10 Grandchildren and 10 Great Grandchildren. God blessed Marie 
with a long, good and happy life—Marie was born 5/29/1922 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
 
 

2 
 

3  
9:30-Noon 
Thrift Shop 
 
1 PM-AA 

4 13th Sun after 
Pentecost 
10 Worship 
 

5 Labor Day 
 
Enjoy your rest 
from your labors 

6 
 

7 
10:30 Think Thin 
 
6 PM Pantry 

8 
 
6 PM Worship 

9 
 

10 
 
 
1 PM-AA 

11 14th Sun after 
Pentecost 
10 Worship and 
Sunday School 
11:30 Bible Study 

12 
 

13 
Confirmation   
classes to be  
announced 
 

14 
10:30 Think Thin 
 
6 PM Pantry 

15 
 
6 PM Worship 

16 
10 AM Women’s 
Bible Study in 
Fellowship Room 

17 
9:30-Noon 
Pantry and  
Thrift Shop 
1 PM-AA 

18 15th Sun after 
Pentecost 
10 Worship & SS 
11:30 Bible Study 
Deadline Oct Newsltr 

19 
 

20 
 

21 
10:30 Think Thin 
 
6 PM Pantry 

22 Fall begins 
 
6 PM Worship 

23 
10 AM Women’s 
Bible Study in 
Fellowship Room 

24 
 
 
1 PM-AA 

25 16th Sun after 
Pentecost 
10 Worship 
11:30 Bible Study 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
10:30 Think Thin 
 
6 PM Pantry 

29 
 
6 PM Worship 

30 
10 AM Women’s 
Bible Study in 
Fellowship Room 

 

                September 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Pastor Travis Yee Cell 1-845-772-2586, Call or Text  

Email: trinitygcpastor@gmail.com, Phone 516-676-1340  

Church Website: www.trinitylutheranglencove.com 

Kathy Strickland Email: trinitygcofficemanager@gmail.com; Cell 516-418-4161 

Scott Blough President Phone: 484-678-7645, Email: sblough2@yahoo.com  

Newsletter: Kay Charon, Ph 516-671-0182, Email: God4us11542@yahoo.com 


